Children and Families Voluntary Agency Forum

Monday 18th September 2006-09-18

Devizes Sports Club

Present:

Jen Wildblood

Community Foundation (Chair)

Margaret West

Voluntary Action Kennet

Karen Boutland

Children’s Workforce Learning Network

Betty Dobson

Marlborough Children’s Centre Manager

Barbara Jansen

Stepping Stones

Michelle Riley

Off The Record

Linda Cantillon

ask

Ali Perry


Voluntary Action Kennet

Karen Moyes


North Wilts CVS

Jon Doble


Barnardos

Apologies:
Sarah Lund


ask/JACUF

Pam Walden Woods
Relate

1.
Welcome and apologies for absence
Jen opened the meeting by welcoming everybody, introductions were made and apologies were received as above.

2.
Notes of the last meeting (17th July 2006)

The minutes were agreed as a true record by those present and signed by JW.

3.
Matters arising not on the agenda
Parents Forum Rep – AP has sent out an invite to people and has had someone expressing an interest.  AP has spoken to Peter Fanshawe about issues regarding supporting the Parent Rep.
Influencing
4.
Report back from C&YPTB Executive 
LC reported back from the C&YPTB Executive.  (Report attached)
MW shared with the meeting information about LAA block called “Safer & Stronger”.  The County Council has decided that “Stronger” is core.  It is very useful for the voluntary sector to be at the heart of change.  MW said she will be getting the voluntary sector properly engaged in the changes.
5.
Engaging with Voluntary Sector working group – mins attached to the agenda
There have been 2 meetings so far (Mins had been previously circulated.  There are concerns about getting the engagement of the statutory sector but it was acknowledged that the PCT was in limbo.

JD shared with the meeting an email from Peter Fanshawe – The Partnership Training Group is looking for a rep from the voluntary sector.  The next meeting is on 2nd October at County Hall.  KB and MR offered to go and report back at the next meeting.

6.
Children’s Workforce Development Council funding for PVI
MW and LC reported back to the meeting.  MW and LC have been trying to move forward with a “bid”.  3 areas had been identified:

· Mapping and Gapping

· Providing support to enable people working with older children

· APVI – leaflet for better engagement in Every Child Matters– the draft for this will be bought back to the next meeting.  There is £10k to be spent on this by Mar 06.  This is potentially something the new development worker will be doing.
Development Worker – MW shared with the meeting that Stephanie Usherwood had left as the C&F VSF Development Worker.  It was reported that an advert was placed immediately, 21 info packs had been sent out.  LC and JW would be interviewing 2 people at the start of October.  The recruitment process had been slightly changed asking people applying in writing.
7.
Consultation/Voice
Getting it off your chest! – on opportunity to raise issues and effects following the recent cuts in funding as a result of the PCT & WCC reduced resources

The meeting split into 3 small groups for discussions.  Notes attached.  These results will also be fed to the short life working group.
· Maybe need to think of groups working together to utilise skills and abilities.
· To the Trust – what do they want from the sector?

8.
Follow up on the actions re Self Assessment

It was discussed and decided that this is put to the agenda for the next meeting to be discussed with NG.

Promoting/Issues
9.
Info share

Jen Wildblood – JW told the meeting that the Community Foundation Local Network Fund will end Mar 08, last grants will be given Oct/Nov 07.

Margaret West – MW attended a Common Assessment Framework meeting related to K&NW.  The meeting decided that there will be 10 information sessions provided across Kennet and North Wilts to make people better aware of CAF.  MW also reported that there will be a Safeguarding conference being held in probably on 18th January 2007, at Centre Parcks, Longleat, booking is essential.

Karen Boutland – KB handed out a leaflet about Children’s Workforce Learning Network.
Betty Dobson – BD reminded people that it may be useful to put an article in the Wiltshire Early Years Development & Childcare Partnership newsletter about the Children & Families Voluntary Sector Forum.

Jon Doble – JD suggested that Daniel Moore from NCVCCO be invited to the Short Life Working.

10.
Any other Business
None

The next meeting is on Wednesday 22nd November at 9.30 am at Devizes Sports Club, London Road, Devizes

